
DELHI PUBLIC SCHOOL JAMMU 
Circular 

Dated: - 28-07-2023 

Dear Parents (Pre-Nursery to XII), 

Recently, we have noticed a few cases of conjunctivitis (commonly known as pink eye) 

among some of our students. Conjunctivitis is a highly contagious eye infection that can 

spread rapidly among children in close contact. To ensure the well-being of all our 

students and staff members, we earnestly request that if your children are suffering 

from conjunctivitis, kindly do not send them to school until they have fully recovered. 

Keeping an infected child at home helps prevent the spread of conjunctivitis to other 

students and staff. 
 

Symptoms of Conjunctivitis:  

 Pink or redness in the whites of the eyes. 

 Watery or thick, yellowish discharge from the eyes. 

 Itchy and irritated eyes. 

 Swelling of the eyelids. 

 Sensitivity to light. 

 Crusting of eyelashes, especially in the morning 
 

If your child is experiencing any of the symptoms mentioned above, please consult a 

healthcare professional immediately for proper diagnosis and treatment. 
 

Furthermore, we kindly request you to encourage your child to practice good hand 

hygiene by washing their hands frequently with soap and water, especially after 

touching their eyes or face. Additionally, please advise them not to touch or rub their 

eyes and to refrain from sharing personal items such as towels, handkerchiefs, or eye 

drops with other students to avoid cross-contamination. 

 

Your cooperation and vigilance in this matter will be highly appreciated. 

 

Warm regards, 

 

Ruchi Chabra 

Principal 

Delhi Public School Jammu 

 


